
 

Brief History of St. Bridget Catholic Church 
 

Long before the turn of the 18th Century, when the town of 

Whistler was still young, the Jesuit priests came from Spring 

Hill College to say mass in the homes of the parishioners in the 

area.  
 

On August 25, 1864, Jacob & Mary Magee deeded a parcel of 

land on Engine Street (now Main Street) to Bishop John 

Quinlan, to be used as a place of worship by the Catholics of the 

area. The church of St. Bridget of Ireland was dedicated three 

years later. 

  
The original church and rectory at were built by Rev. Edward 

Kirwin, St. Bridget’s first pastor, and was dedicated in 1867 but 

was destroyed by a storm. It was then rebuilt in 1874.  
 

The last big renovation to St. Bridget’s buildings occurred 

about 20 years ago. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us 
3625 West Main Street 

Whistler, Alabama 36612 
Phone: 251-452-9837 

Email: office@stthomastheapostlecatholicchurch.com 
Web: https://stthomastheapostlecatholicchurch.com 
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Here’s why July is dedicated to the Precious Blood of 

Jesus Christ 
Written by - Philip Kosloski 

 

When [Pope Pius IX] was in exile, he turned to the blood of 

Christ for strength. 
 

One particular devotion in the Catholic Church connected to the 

Passion of Jesus Christ is the honoring of his Precious Blood. It 

is a recognition of Jesus’ sacrifice and how he spilled his blood 

for the salvation of humanity. Furthermore, this blood is made 

present through the gift of the Eucharist and is something we 

can consume at Mass, along with the body of Christ, under the 

appearance of bread and wine. 
 

Over time the Church developed various feasts of the Precious 

Blood, but it wasn’t until the 19th century when a universal feast 

was established. 
 

During the First Italian War for Independence in 1849, Pope 

Pius IX went into exile to Gaeta. He went there with Don 

Giovanni Merlini, third superior general of the Fathers of the 

Most Precious Blood. 
 

While the war was still raging, Merlini suggested to Pope Pius 

IX that he create a universal feast to the Precious Blood to beg 

God’s heavenly aid to end the war and bring peace to Rome. Pius 

IX subsequently made a statement on June 30, 1849 that he 

intended to create a feast in honor of the Precious Blood. The 

war soon ended, and he returned to Rome shortly thereafter. 
 

On August 10, he made it official and proclaimed that the 1st 

Sunday in July will be dedicated to the Precious Blood of Jesus 

Christ. Later, Pope Pius X assigned July 1 as the fixed date of 

this celebration. 
 

After Vatican II the feast was removed from the calendar, but a 

votive Mass in honor of the Precious Blood was established and 

can be celebrated in the month of July (as well as most other 

months of the year). 
 

   

For these reasons the entire month of July is traditionally 

dedicated to the Precious Blood, and Catholics are encouraged 

to meditate on the profound sacrifice of Jesus and the pouring 

out of his blood for humanity. 
 

Below is the opening prayer of the votive Mass, as well as an 

additional prayer that can be used as our own personal 

meditation or prayer during July: 
 

O God, who by the Precious Blood of your only Begotten 

son have redeemed the whole world, preserve in us the 

work of your mercy, so that, ever honoring the mystery 

of our salvation, we may merit to obtain its fruits. 

Through our lord Jesus Christ, your son, who lives and 

reigns with you in the unity of the holy spirit, one God, 

for ever and ever. Admitted to your sacred table, O 

Lord, we have with joy drawn water from the fountains 

of the Savior: O may his blood, we beseech thee, become 

within us a fountain of water springing up to eternal 

life. 
 

https://aleteia.org/2019/07/01/heres-why-july-is-dedicated-to-the-

precious-blood-of-jesus-christ/  

 
 

    

Announcement: 
 

Gregorian Chant Study Group’s first meeting is July 7th 
from 5:30 to 6:30pm at St. Thomas the Apostle in 
Chickasaw. 
Please contact LeRon Harrison at leronjh@gmail.com if 

you are interested in attending but have yet to reach  out 
or if you aren’t able to attend at that time but are 
interested in Gregorian Chant. 
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